




Classes, Teams and Names

Every child is in a class, and every class is in a learning team. Teams are made up of classes at

the same age level. Our teams have either 4 or 5 classes in them.

Each team has a name, which is one of NZ’s native trees. We often use the team names to

identify a group of classes. Children also identify with their team and the teachers/classes in

it, beyond their own class.

To keep you up to speed, here is the rundown of classes and teams.

Team Name Room Numbers Teacher Names

Ponga Iti
Year 0 & 1

1-4, 7-8 Ms Thomas, Miss Nathan-Welch, Miss Luck, Mrs
Pillay, Mrs Shingari, Ms Allen (Team Leader)

Manuka
Year 2 & 3

11-15 Miss Naidoo (TL), Mrs Nathaniel, Miss Feng,
Ms Hema, Miss Gahunia

Totara
Year 3 & 4

9, 21-23 Mrs Hiranniah, Mrs Tupu Tuia, Mrs Knauf (TL)
Miss Christensen

Pohutukawa
Year 5 & 6

16-20 Mrs Read, Mrs Dutt, Mrs Tuineau, Mrs Irvine
(TL), Ms Petersen

Who Do I Contact in 2022?

Sometimes you need to discuss something that has happened at school, or a matter that you

just need to know a bit more about. Please see the graphic below, as it will help you to know

who to get in touch with.

Please use the following table to check who your first contact should be when you have a concern about
your child.

If your concern is about ………. Please contact…

A Classroom Matter Your child’s teacher (see Note 1 below)

An unresolved Classroom Matter See Note 2 below

Attendance Matters Mrs Powrie

Playground Behaviour Matters Mrs Roberts

Student Welfare (Pastoral Care) Matters Mr Robinson

Special Needs or Educational Programme Support Mrs Naidoo

School Operations and Policy Matters Mr Robinson



Note 1: Sometimes a classroom matter will arise when the regular teacher is not in the class. It is still
expected that you contact the class teacher. They will then pursue the matter

Note 2: If you have discussed a classroom matter with your child’s teacher, and you feel it has not been
resolved or concluded, please ask at the office to speak with either:

One of the Deputy Principals, Mrs Roberts or Mrs Powrie

or  the Principal, Mr Robinson

Whoever is available will then meet with you

THANK YOU

Meet the Teacher

We mentioned earlier that our ‘Meet the Teacher’ this year would be an online version.

Teachers and Teams have been putting these together. By Friday 18 March all of the Meet

the Teacher presentations will have been posted on HERO.

Vaccination Opportunities

Please see the two flyers below if you are interested in vaccination. The first one is for

children (ages 5-11) at various locations (including here) while the second, at St Annes School

on Saturday 12 March, is for any age.



Next  newsletter: Wednesday 16 March

Regards

John Robinson

Principal


